




In thanking fellow Council members and the staff in County Office Mr Pharo 
proposed that the Annual Report be adopted; this was carried. 

6 The President called on the County Treasurer Mr. Dick to present an over­
view of the accounts as they were at present. Mr. Dick explained that an EGM 
would be held on 20th October 2011 to present the final accounts. 

Whilst very much a calculated forecast it was Mr. Dick's view that the 
Association would complete the 12 month period with a surplus of about £70k. 
Mr Dick added that the original forecast of a surplus of £8k had been 
influenced by unexpected income from the Football Association, controlled 
spending, good house-keeping and prudence. There had also been a VAT 
refund of £20k. 

There were no questions and Mr. Lewis thanked Mr. Dick for his report. 

7. Appointment of the Association Auditors

Williams & Co was duly appointed for 2011-2012.

8. Changes to Rules & Articles

These having been circulated were taken as read and agreed.

9. Election of Officers

These having been circulated were taken en-bloc and agreed.

10. Election of Division Representatives

These having been circulated were taken en-bloc and agreed.

11. Announcement of the appointment of Life Vice-Presidents and Honorary
Members

None had been appointed.

12 Other Business

There was no other business

The meeting closed at 8.11 pm 


